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Hello, Citizens of Severance! I hope your summer is off to a
great start and that you enjoyed the Independence Day
Holiday! I wanted to take this opportunity to bring you up to
speed on a few cool things happening in Severance:
Congratulations Severance Silver Knights Baseball Team!!
STATE CHAMPS!! Great job players, coaches, and parents!

The Town of Severance has been awarded the INNOVATIVE
DONOR OF THE YEAR 2022 from the Weld County Food Bank! 
 Congratulations to all citizens that donated food items or cash
at our food drive last year, and to the Town Staff for their
online food drive and volunteering time at the food bank. Way
to go Town of Severance!!

SAFEWise has named the Town of Severance the SAFEST TOWN
IN COLORADO! Wow!! This achievement is a direct result of
quality Community Members, a dedicated Police Department,
and a Proactive Management team all working together for a
common goal! The Greeley Tribune recently ran a nice article if
you would like to look it up online. Thank you all for keeping our
community the SAFEST IN COLORADO!

Congratulations to the Town Staff and Management Team for
receiving the LOSS PREVENTION AWARD 2022 from our
insurance company, CIRSA. This award reflects outstanding
audits for loss prevention in property/casualty and worker's
compensation claims. The Town recieved a rebate and premium
reduction!!! Way to go Town Team!! 

A Message from the Mayor
Council Corner

Your Town Council recently passed an ordinance creating a
CITIZENS ADVISORY BOARD (CAB). This new advisory board
will be comprised of four (4) volunteer-appointed
community members and one (1) Town Council Member. The
purpose of the board is to help gather citizen input and
advise the town council on specific projects as identified by
the Town Council. If you are interested in being a CAB
member, applications for appointment will be accepted
starting July 14. If you have questions, please contact a
member of the town council or the town management. This
is a great way to get involved with your Town and help
citizens’ voices be heard!

Lastly, at the top of this newsletter, you will find the names
and photos of your Town Council Members. Please know
that I have experienced firsthand the hard work and
dedication that each of these council members put forth on
your behalf. We don’t always agree on how things should be
done, but I know they all care about you and the future of
our Town. Please take time to meet them. Say Thanks for
their service if you are so inclined. You won’t regret it!

Have a great rest of your summer! I look forward to seeing
you all at the concerts and SEVERANCE DAYS!!

Matthew Fries
Mayor



Friday July 7th 
 5:30pm -8:30pm | First

Responder & Military
Appreciation Concert



Tuesday July 11th 

 6pm - 9pm | Council
Meeting/ Work Session




 Wednesday July 19th
 6am - 9pm| Planning
Commission Meeting




Wednesday July 12th 
 All Day |Municipal Court 




 Monday July 24th 
 6pm - 10pm | Tree Board

Meeting



Kawasaki Cornhole Tournament

The cornhole tournament raised
$3,184.73 for the Kawasaki Kids

Foundation. 

Calendar of Events

 Tuesday July 25th 
 6pm - 10pm| Council
Meeting - CANCELED




July 2023Community 

Even through a rain delay, the
June concert still rocked on! 

Summer Kick-Off Concert

June Events



For more information on local
school events, click the school

logo!Population: 10,602
Number of Households: 3,435
Median Household Income:
$108,208
Per Capita Income: $41,146
Median Home Value:
$456,009
Diversity Index: 46.1
Median Age: 35.5
Unemployment Rate: 4%
Labor Force: 5,222
HS+ Graduate Rate: 95.5%
Sales Tax Rate: 3.0%
Town Mill Levy Rate: 12.635

Community Snapshot

Mosquito Spray
July 5th
July 12th
July 19th
July 26th
August 2nd
August 9th
August 16th

Tornado Siren

First Wednesday of every
month between 9:30 am

and 10:30 am 

SEVERANCE HIGH
SCHOOL

SEVERANCE MIDDLE
SCHOOL

RANGEVIEW ELEMENTARY 

July 2023Community 

https://sms.weldre4.org/en-US
https://rv.weldre4.org/en-US
https://shs.weldre4.org/en-US


Click here to visit our
website

Click here to view our
Newsletter and check
out upcoming events

Click here to see how
you can get involved
with the Chamber and
the community by
becoming an
Ambassador

Your Severance Chamber of
Commerce is a great way to

get involved in your
community, promote your

business and support other
local businesses! 



Click below to view more! 

Business

The Town of Severance is now taking
nominations for Business, Citizen and
Youth of the Year! Nominations will be
collected, and winners that meet the
criteria will then go to the Selection
Committee for them to choose the

winners. The winners will be announced
at Community Park during Severance
Days on August 19th at 5:00 PM. For

details of criteria and submission
information, please go to:

https://www.townofseverance.org/home/n
ews/business-citizen-and-youth-year

July 2023

https://www.canva.com/design/DAFU86TuRZI/RSJnF9DzpK8KF_OyEWYF_g/view?utm_content=DAFU86TuRZI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=homepage_design_menu
https://www.severancechamber.com/
https://www.severancechamber.com/
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFU86TuRZI/RSJnF9DzpK8KF_OyEWYF_g/view?utm_content=DAFU86TuRZI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=homepage_design_menu
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://www.townofseverance.org/home/news/business-citizen-and-youth-year
https://www.townofseverance.org/home/news/business-citizen-and-youth-year
https://www.townofseverance.org/about-us/great-place-do-business/webforms/business-month


Don't Be That Neighbor



A friendly reminder to owners, renters, or occupants of property
within the Town of Severance are required to keep turf grass and
weeds cut to 8” or less as per Ordinance 2022-24 Section 7-1-210.
Natural grasses will be cut to 9” or less in open space and passive

common areas. The definition of property includes driveways,
sidewalks, curbs and gutters as well. Permitting the growth of weeds
can negatively impact the neighborhood, so do your part in keeping

your community looking beautiful. 



July 2023POlice Department 



Upcoming Event


